Freedom of Information Act 2000 – SAT Report, African Caribbean Centre
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
I have become aware that the SAT report regarding the African Caribbean Centre (ACC) is now in the public domain. As such, I am writing to ask you if I could have a copy of the report.

Answer:

Please find attached, copy of the requested report.
Some information has been redacted (withheld) from the report. This is because one of the exemptions to disclosure (lawful reasons under the FOIA to withhold information from disclosure) has been applied.
In this case, the Council has provided the overall outcome of the investigation but has determined that the withheld information (several appendices to the report) is exempt from disclosure under the provisions of Section 30 of the Act, relating to investigations and proceedings conducted by public authorities. 

This is a class-based exemption (which relates to information created for a particular purpose) and in this instance the Council is of the view that disclosure of this information to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the FOIA must be viewed) would prejudice the Council’s ability to investigate the activities of individuals or organisations providing services to the Council and that the public interest in withholding this information in this instance is greater than the public interest in disclosure.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

